
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In October 2022 PACC’s Preparation for Adulthood (PFA) Navigator Service was 
launched. The project was developed as a result of feedback from Parent Carers 
highlighting: 

• Parent Carers do not know what is available 
• The PFA Pathway is unclear 
• Young People’s PFA journey is not starting early enough 
• Education, Health and Care Plan process for PFA is unclear and ineffective 
• Parent Carers are unsure of where to get help with PFA 

 To date, PACC’s PFA Navigator has had contact with over 1000 parent carers from the 
Shropshire SEND community, through 1:1 calls, in person communication at 
community support events, training events and coffee mornings. The navigator 
provides support and signposting to help parent carers navigate the SEND system and 
their young person’s journey. Each term, a Navigator report has been published to 
highlight themes in issues parent carers are experiencing, information is shared with 
practitioners across Education, Health and Social Care. 

Our PFA Navigator impact report highlights the issues raised, themes in contact from 
parent carers and includes the outcomes of the Navigator project over year 1 and 2. 

 

 

 

 

Shropshire Parent Carer Council  

Monthly Newsletter. 

 January 2025 

Welcome to PACC’s first monthly newsletter of 2025.  

If you have any questions or require any further information, 

please email:  

info@paccshropshire.org.uk 

 

PFA Navigator Impact Report 

 

mailto:info@paccshropshire.org.uk
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/ShropsPACC
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/cd-content/uploads/files/PFA%20Navigator%20Impact%20Report-%20To%20publish.pdf


  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PACC Conference - Planning for the Future for Young People with 

Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 

Preparation for Adulthood (PFA) is a key work area for PACC and while the focus on this 

increases from the age of 14 it is something that should be considered from the earliest point in 

a young person’s life, especially if they are identified as having a special educational need or 

disability. The PACC ‘Planning For the Future’ conference was well attended reflecting the 

priority placed on this subject by parent carers.  It was particularly positive that many of the 

parent carers who joined us were attending a PACC conference for the first time. 

  

“When we talk about achieving a good life for somebody with a disability the things we need to 

think about are exactly the same things we need to think about for somebody without a 

disability.” 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/pacc-conference-jan-2025-planning-for-the-future


  

PACC’s draft PFA guide includes legislation, information on what should happen and when and 

further reading on each area. The guide is an overview of areas of preparation for adulthood, 

providing brief information on areas within Education, Health, and Social Care.  

Parent Carers provided feedback on the draft guide, which we have reviewed, and the draft has 

been amended accordingly.  

Our PFA Navigator is now looking for Parent Carers of young people aged 14-25 who are 

available for 1:1 or small group Teams calls to review and comment on the updated draft guide.  

If you did not get chance to attend the conference, and would like to help with reviewing the draft 

guide, please email Abi@paccshropshire.org.uk 



 

  

Parent Carers 

Parent Carers 

Register 

Here 



https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=ETDBti03i0O8gmfkx5Zuieprs5eL_yBJiGuXZKvP5qtUM1NMNlFYVDNZN09CT1JOQkJUQTlVUVhLSC4u&route=shorturl


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  Partnership for the Inclusion of Neurodiversity in Schools 

(PINS) Update 

 

PINS is a national 12 month project funded by the Department For Education to create inclusive 

school environments in primary schools.  20 Shropshire primary schools are participating in PINS and 

receiving targeted training around supporting young people who are neurodivergent.  After identifying 

key areas of learning for each school, school leaders (SENCo’s and Head Teachers) have been 

attending face to face and online training sessions since the start of the new year.  

PACC has contributed to the training offer delivering sessions on ‘Understanding the Parent Carer 

Journey’ and ‘Behaviour as Communication’, as well as supporting some schools on an individual 

basis to develop their partnership with parent carers.  Both training sessions have focused on 

increasing the visibility of SEND within the school environment, improving communication and 

understanding the impact on families of supporting a SEND child. Understanding the causes and 

triggers of behaviour and responding in a way that removes or reduces those causes or triggers was 

also a key message. 

PACC has also been supporting the creation of parent carer groups within individual schools, 

providing opportunities for parent carers to come together, benefit from peer support and to work in 

partnership with the school to improve the experience of neurodivergent young people. 

 

SEN Team Update - New look EHCP Team 

 

“The former SEN Team redesign is now completed, and we are able to share our new look 

team. We will be called the EHCP Team as this better describes the statutory area of work for 

which we are responsible. All Education Health Care Needs Assessments (EHCNA) will come 

to the team as before and we will support all those processes around the consideration of 

assessments and plans, plus the support of those children and young people with a plan. 

The team will be divided into four principal areas with a fifth temporary team supporting a piece 

of project work around Annual Reviews. Below is the table which shows how case work will be 

managed and distributed. Within each team, there will be a case officer with responsibility for 

those cases in the North, Central and the South of Shropshire. As we progress with our plans 

we will disseminate this information.” 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/partnership-for-the-inclusion-of-neurodiversity-in-schools-pins-update
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/partnership-for-the-inclusion-of-neurodiversity-in-schools-pins-update


 

  

Moving to a new phase of education with an EHCP 

 

There must always be an annual review of the EHC plan before a transfer to a new phase of 

education. 

A new phase of education is defined in regulation 2 of The Special Educational Needs and Disability 

Regulations 2014 (the SEND Regulations 2014) as a transfer from: 

a. early years education to school 

b. infant school to junior school 

c. primary school to middle school 

d. primary school to secondary school 

e. middle school to secondary school, or 

f. secondary school to a post-16 institution. 

Regulation 18 of The SEND Regulations 2014 states that the EHC plan must be reviewed and 

amended before 

a. 31 March if the transfer is from secondary school to a post-16 institution 

b. 15 February in any other case, or 

c. If a young person is moving from one post-16 institution to another post-16 institution at any 

other time, at least five months before that transfer takes place. 

This means your local authority (LA) should start the annual review process in the autumn term of the 

year before your child or young person moves to: 

• a new setting as part of that phase transfer, for example from primary to secondary school, or  

• to a new phase. Some children attend an “all through school” which means they will move for 

example from primary education to secondary education whilst in the same setting. The review 

process still needs to be carried out for these pupils.   

This review must still take place even if an annual review would not normally be due at that time.  

 

If you haven’t been notified that a review of the EHC plan is going to take place by the 

autumn term, or your LA has already missed the above deadline, you can use IPSEA’s 

template letter and write to them 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2014/1530/regulation/2
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/FAQs/send-regulations-2014
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/FAQs/send-regulations-2014
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/moving-to-a-new-phase-of-education-with-an-ehc-plan
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/letter-to-la-when-it-has-or-will-breach-the-deadline-for-reviewing-and-amending-the-ehc-plan-in-advance-of-a-phase-transfer-template-letter-12


Seeing You Seeing Me Exhibition in Wem 

 

 

 

 

 

PACC hosted an informal launch of PACC’s 

Seeing You Seeing Me photographic exhibition 

at Wem Town Hall on the evening of the 23rd 

January. Wem Mayor, Councillor David Parry, 

other members of Wem Town Council and 

Wem Rural Parish Council along with local 

residents joined us to celebrate young people 

from the SEND Community and to learn about 

what they are saying about their lives in 

Shropshire. 

Feedback from the Wem launch -  

“What a great exhibition, well presented and love the words from young people. A 

wonderful and important organisation supporting these young people.” 

“I love it. We are all part of one community and the photographs illustrate this beautifully.” 

“The exhibition was very informative. I have a resident that needs help, and I found the 

help and contacts she needed to speak to.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The exhibition is on display at Wem Town Hall until the end of February. It will 

then be on display at Theatre Severn 1st March- 26th April. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100068995456772&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVXIPMMCJXB0vga5-kV273hA5NC5hkjS3I4zmaQkU1UGAXx3Zq-yWD86tvafFmQK_1u7oGLBixrrr96rV_FBir4V3uj_CeQUmvctu_gsFHArpl-25yIIJ_IqWZgXyMNEbt8QDSUSRolR5Ue3WPt4OAhHiV7FwIzOLaGx6FRVKw4_pM2w0VbDY9F0e3Vbg-cqqo&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/wemruralPC?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVXIPMMCJXB0vga5-kV273hA5NC5hkjS3I4zmaQkU1UGAXx3Zq-yWD86tvafFmQK_1u7oGLBixrrr96rV_FBir4V3uj_CeQUmvctu_gsFHArpl-25yIIJ_IqWZgXyMNEbt8QDSUSRolR5Ue3WPt4OAhHiV7FwIzOLaGx6FRVKw4_pM2w0VbDY9F0e3Vbg-cqqo&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the UK, there is a growing population of people who find themselves ‘living on the edge’ 

of services. These individuals are not entitled to statutory support, yet they have needs that 

cannot be ignored. Whether they are people with a disability or neurodivergence, older 

people, those with mental health challenges, young people, migrants or refugees, their lives 

are marked by uncertainty and difficulty as they struggle to access the help they need. For 

many, the voluntary sector becomes the only lifeline in an environment where statutory 

services fall short. 

Our research project ‘Living on the Edge’ aims to shine a light on the ‘edges’ people 

experience and the vital work of voluntary sector organisations in supporting them. 

 

 

 

 
 

National Development Team for Inclusion (NDTI) Project ‘Living on 

the Edge’ – Evidence needed 

https://www.ndti.org.uk/news/living-on-the-edge-navigating-life-without-statutory-support-in-the-uk?fbclid=IwY2xjawIEP-VleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHeSc-658HNFar-1q1WGoe9DYK4mP9ewNPjYt0dh7bdESYG8ptdSZadCDRQ_aem__Ffc25QM9R4Ur6PLf5QIkA
https://www.ndti.org.uk/news/living-on-the-edge-navigating-life-without-statutory-support-in-the-uk?fbclid=IwY2xjawIFsWdleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHdy_V5RnuRE8A9a4nLmYrXcy6_JNiS_TjpH7sqWYYjkd6T89QzhS2qeHCg_aem_qn4rkGMmWQzWRTtEEE8xUQ


 

 

 

27 January 2025 

Have Your Say on Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health Services for Children and 

Young People in Shropshire, Telford, and Wrekin 

A new survey has been launched to shape the future of emotional wellbeing and mental health services for children 

and young people in Shropshire, Telford, and Wrekin. The initiative builds on previous feedback that has already 

helped shape services and ensures that the voices of children and young people, parents and carers continue to 

guide how these vital services will be planned and delivered in the future.  

Dr Priya George, Children and Young People’s Mental Health Clinical Lead for NHS Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin, 

emphasised the importance of the survey: 

“This is a crucial opportunity for us to hear directly from children, young people, and their families and carers. We 

want to learn what works well and where we can improve emotional wellbeing and mental health services. Your 

voices will guide us in improving and creating future services that are accessible, effective, and truly meet the needs 

of our communities.” 

Participants can share their experiences, insights, and ideas for improvement, ensuring services align with the 

community's expectations. All feedback will build on previous input that has already shaped local mental health 

initiatives. 

Who can take part: 

• Children and young people (with adult guidance for those under 16). 

• Parents or carers of children and young people. 

• Professionals, schools, or volunteers supporting children and young people. 

The survey is anonymous, and all responses will be used to ensure diverse representation and improve future service 

planning and delivery. 

To have your say, take part in the survey by clicking on the following link here: 

www.shropshiretelfordandwrekin.nhs.uk/get-involved/cyp-emotional-wellbeing-and-mental-health-survey/  

The deadline for submitting your views is Friday, 7 March 2025. 

For more information or questions, please contact stw.getinvolved@nhs.net  

Help us shape a brighter future where all children and young people can access the emotional wellbeing and mental 

health support, they need to thrive by sharing your voice today. 

For more information please contact:  

The Communications and Engagement Team 
NHS Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin  
E-mail: stw.communications@nhs.net  
 

Note to editors: 

NHS Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin was created on 1 July 2022. 

 

https://www.shropshiretelfordandwrekin.nhs.uk/get-involved/cyp-emotional-wellbeing-and-mental-health-survey/
http://www.shropshiretelfordandwrekin.nhs.uk/get-involved/cyp-emotional-wellbeing-and-mental-health-survey/
mailto:stw.getinvolved@nhs.net
mailto:stw.communications@nhs.net


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Is bedtime a battle? Is your child struggling to go to sleep 

and stay asleep? Our Sleep Tight workshop may be for 

you. This free, five week course run by our Parenting 

Team covers sleep issues in children of all ages with 

special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). Giving 

you the support you need to get bedtime back on track. 

https://contact.org.uk/help-for-families/information-advice-services/the-helpful-podcast-for-families-with-disabled-children/?fbclid=IwY2xjawIFsvpleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHd7wxOD81ZUuoWqzIJL0eXN4N3tIrApayXmdvDHpByr9Ukev3VI3t_R8pw_aem_G_OksXetWckmwyvcOJyH5g
https://www.mencap.org.uk/advice-and-support/health-coronavirus/health-guides?fbclid=IwY2xjawIFsytleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHcl6vucszZL6px-5Ka0lspB7eTmIO5JRun9S2_9nN9S9jmx1ZJzTiNjiXQ_aem_L0YCt4dkddu9q8dZAB-23Q
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Forlo.uk%2FxsqmK%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2fKdUCHwaFFkO-PWjFk3xblQaCEtN-Nh53NfNV_ZUf7IqA2MHPg7A5CW0_aem_oqubC97NB_27IWwrwd0XTA&h=AT2d-0VGkBP2l7faPHlF7uupWx2lxk1FxZblChHmY3jsUL2hJvShMxCV0A6B0uO9HbEQiT8MDHvM9dd9yf775D2tRW1EKFzmGVypexLbwrh5hTnaddBuO-nFvCbARbyLr-csAtAW4S2xMpctUQ&__tn__=-UK*F
https://www.widgit.com/resources/health/puberty/index.htm?fbclid=IwY2xjawHqVu1leHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHVAAEDE9JQiM_3DYXAAy2pe2mQfqnbBVgm8VDUcWr5uMjMQZCDUHY6efJg_aem_EDOPDD348LW8vjzHfkhG6Q


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.carersuk.org/briefings/a-guide-for-unpaid-carers-engaging-with-integrated-care-systems/?fbclid=IwY2xjawIFsdZleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHSiG6r0f-5Z0mifA8ebxZeFmsHcxi0qMYi6E1XWkVYjsQJaAFKRf8dnIEQ_aem_QNQuP0UH6FPrKHBK1bZ6ug
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/midlands-autism-hub-supporting-mental-health-in-school-tickets-1186239808199?fbclid=IwY2xjawIFs49leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHZ8p1QIfBoUWQ749aMWTfFuVBoIS0342Hnc181X9lR_sioDYwc-DsDkJbQ_aem_oqubC97NB_27IWwrwd0XTA


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/n48d26d/lp/20d85b65-43b4-4266-a468-c82ffb262df2?fbclid=IwY2xjawIFsq5leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHZU6OlWUxxeccQ6Vct2HUs9SK6wFkNlrAoK30PR1hTIm6bPS1h0GzRJWzQ_aem_mu-jA7bXw_6q3R7WdPGaWA


 

 

  



  



 

 

  



 

  

Actio is a dynamic partnership between Energize and PACC 

(Shropshire’s Parent Carer Forum). Actio is dedicated to improving 

and developing activity opportunities for children and young 

people aged 0-25 with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 

(SEND) and their Parent Carers in Shropshire. 

Actio aims to enhance the range, quality, and accessibility of 

activities, supporting children and young people with SEND to 

thrive. Actio manages the 'All In Short Breaks' activities 

commissioned by Shropshire Council available to eligible children 

up to 18 years. 

 



 

Shropshire inclusive Dance engages people with dance throughout the community. Working with 

people of all ages and abilities to share the joy of moving and moving together. Groups that SiD 

engage with include young children in special schools, youth groups, professional dance companies, 

and dementia support groups. SiD aims to make sure that everyone fulfils their right to watch and 

participate in dance regardless of age or ability. 

“We have come a long way but still have some way to go........... 

We are asking for donations, no matter how small, to support running our programme of inclusive 

dance classes, projects and dance performance. 

You can donate through our Just Giving page here. 

https://www.justgiving.com/sidance 

We believe passionately that dance makes a positive difference to people’s lives and we love creating 

opportunities for people to dance and move together. 

We are lucky to be part of an amazing dance community who have danced through so much 

together.” 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/sidance?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3tqlrE5MC7SvA5N6SslN0JnFm7oyY0gYjC3H9dsVigIk6JjDxiIr68icQ_aem_64_45z-QCA9mqGDSBRfkUg

